
Directors Report – Ron Woltman 
 
2021!   Yowza...boy oh boy!  Another difficult year in the 
motorsport community here and across North America -- with 
bright spots certainly -- but brighter light starting to squeeze 
through on many fronts! 
 
As your Director, and Newsletter Editor, Richard Muise and 
myself, tried to keep you informed via the letter delivered to your 
mailbox (and on our website -- which needs to be more active and 
current); we maintained monthly social Zoom calls, albeit thinly 
attended, and of course ensuring, with Board colleagues, that the 
OSCC BoD continued operating whilst not meeting face to face. 
Hoping 2022 has a different look to it. 
 
During the year, along with OSCC duties, worked at Calabogie 
Motorsports Park for the GT/PT, Miata and Libre Series -- masked 
indoors, and distanced outdoors. Thank you to all who contribute 
to that successful series! 
While not part of the club activities, I was fortunate enough to 
serve as Race Director and Chief Steward for the Super 
Production Challenge Series -- often the largest entry series at 
many venues, including CMP. 
 
At year end, I partnered with Ralph Thorhauge (chair), and Peter 
Cartwright to form your Nominating Committee as we "wrestled 
and consoled" folks to step up and serve on the Board for 2022. 
 
I believe as we continue to emerge from the cocoon of Covid, 
2022 will start to look more and more like motorsport years of 
years past! 
 
Humbly submitted. 
 
Ronald Woltman 



Director 
The Ottawa Sports Car Club 
 
 


